San Pasqual Union School District
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15305 Rockwood Road, Escondido, CA 92027-6700
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Website: www.sanpasqualunion.net

BOARD OF EDUCATION MINUTES
Tuesday, January 15, 2019 at San Pasqual Union School

Regular Session

Regular meeting called to order at 6:10 p.m. All members were present. Superintendent

Burroughs and recording secretary, Pamela Hansen were also present.

Public was welcomed and the flag salute was recited.

Public Hearing: No one requested to address the Board.

Report from Closed Session: No formal action taken.

Member Spivey made a motion to approve the agenda and minutes from the 12/11/18

meeting with the removal of Item O from the current agenda. Member Merz seconded

the motion. Motion passed 5/0.

Roberto Garcia, Partnership Specialist from the SD County U.S. Census Bureau gave a

presentation on the 2020 Census. (Available on the SPU website)

Jolene Mallory, middle school teacher, gave a presentation on her American Sign

Language class and the middle school exploratory wheels. (Available on the SPU website)

Superintendent’s / Assistant Principal’s Report :

o CHKS Survey open

o School Safety remains a top priority. Mark will continue to meet with Escondido
PD and school leaders.

o The school continues to work on testing and making sure the alarm and
emergency notification systems are in good repair. We also upgraded the
classroom signs on the playground for more orderly and efficient evacuations.

+ Transportation

o The District incurred about $5,000 in repair expenses this past month to fix
our old busses. We are currently saving money in capital projects for eventual
bus replacement.

» The school has increased after school programs for TK-5 students. In addition to
Academic Chess, Trinity Theater, and Engineering for Kids, will now offer Spanish
Language and Art classes

« The Strategic Arts committee met last Tuesday. They will meet again next Tuesday,
1/22 - Board and interested community members are welcome.

» Awards & Recognition
o Inspirational Employee of the Month - Dawn Lenhof
o Tim Harmon - Classroom Hero from ABC 10

o CSBA Training on 1/25 & 1/26 down at SDCOE. Mark will attend with 2 other
Board members



» Upcoming Events
Great Kindness Challenge (1/28-2/1)

SOAR/Coffee with the Principal (1/31)

APEX KickOff (2/4)

Foundation planning Gala (3/23/19)

100-Year Committee Planning celebration (6/22/19)

e Mark Burroughs gave a presentation on the LCAP. He gave an overview on Goals 1-3.
(Available on the SPU website)

e The Board voted to approve Resolution #R18-19-11. It is the contract between San
Pasqual Union School District and ATT for providing telecommunication services.
Member Czerwonka made a motion to approve and Member Zdunich seconded the motion.
Motion passed 5/0

e Tammy Lee gave a presentation on the Comprehensive Safety Plan. The Board was
given the compliance document for the first read. (Presentation and Document are both
available on the SPU website)

® The Board voted to approve the School Accountability Report Card (SARC) as
presented. This report reflects the 2017-18 school year. Member Czerwonka made a
motion to approve and Member Spivey seconded the motion. Motion passed 5/0

Consent Agenda
® Member Czerwonka made a motion to approve the consent agenda. Member Spivey
seconded the motion. Motion passed 5/0

Comments by Trustees:

Member Merz: Member Merz commented on how great the presentations were and welcomed
everyone back from the Holiday break.

Member Zdunich: Member Zdunich thanked Jolene Mallory for the great presentation and
commented that it is one of his daughter’s favorite classes. He also wanted the thank Nicole Vitale
for stepping up as the new PTO president.

Member Czerwonka: Member Czerwonka had no comment.

Member Spivey: Member Spivey is very happy that Dawn Lenhof was recognized as the
Inspirational Employee of the month and commented on what an amazing staff we have. He is also
very appreciative of all that Mark Burroughs has done in making sure the Board is well informed of
everything that is going on with the school.

Member Baker: Mrs. Baker seconds what the other Members said. She was also excited to leamn
more about the Exploratory Wheels in middle school and wished that her own children were able to
participate in them when they attended San Pasqual Union.

Regular meeting adjourned at 7:30
Next meeting 2/12/19



